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From the Editors

Welcome to the March, 2016 issue of “News from the Glen”, the newsletter for 
the Glenabby community. Our website address is: http://bitly.com/162bU4a. The 
website address is also included near the end of this newsletter under “Important 
Links”.

You can read and/or print any of the
documents (including the newsletter) on the
website. Most documents will require Adobe
Acrobat Reader to read or print.

If you don't have an email address, you can
receive a printed copy of the newsletter as well as
any other documents as they change.

Contact us if you have any questions or suggestions.

Jim and Linda Pace
614 314-3076
glenabbynews@jimpace.eml.cc

Glenabby Weather Station Visitor

 I'm not sure if he/she likes the weather station or thinks the weather
vane needs protection. Don't count on accurate wind directions
when you see this bird up there...
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From the President's Desk

Hi Everyone,

It’s that time of the year when we all are looking forward to a reasonable weather 
change with warmer temperatures on the horizon.  The winter has been a mild one with 
minimal snowfall, which has saved our Community plowing expenses.  We hope this 
upcoming winter will be kind to us again.  Well, so much for the weather.

The Casto construction work has begun as we all have noticed.  The work has started 
on both sides of Rt 161 and as the weather breaks, the work activity will increase 
dramatically.  The progress of this work activity will be updated on our website and 
available to those who are interested in the progress.  This has been a difficult time for 
our Community since it will impact our daily activities and especially the traffic issues 
that have been shared with all of the decision makers many times.  Unfortunately, fell 
on deaf ears.  

A few words concerning the Social Activities in our Community.  The schedule has 
been a very active one and well attended by the residents.  A special “Thanks” to 
Shaaron Fisher- Chairperson, and the Committee, for the hard work they put in to make
it a successful and enjoyable experience for all who wish to participate.  Also, a special 
thanks to our Web-Masters Jim & Linda Pace for the administration of our Website.  I 
encourage everyone to utilize the site and keep abreast of the activities in the 
Community.

Our mandatory Unit Owner’s meeting has been scheduled for April 27, 2016 and at this
time, elections for three seats on the Board will be voted on.  We will also provide a 
brief overview of the Financials for 2015 and activities for the current year.  We are 
trying something new this year by having a Candidate’s Night to share information with
the Community.  The Board is finalizing the details and will be shared with everyone 
when completed.  Everyone, by now, should have received the information packet from
Case Bowen.

To sum up, it has been a very busy year for the Association Board and positive changes 
have been acted upon to make our Community stronger and a great place to live. 
Moving forward, we will continue to explore ideas and changes that will continue to 
move us in this direction.    - Len Pavuk - President 
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WELCOME, NEW NEIGHBORS!

David and Margaret Allen (December, 2015)
5378 Bridwell Lane
David 1-612-298-8175     Kermada@gmail.com
Margaret  1-612-386-5146     magielouallen@gmail.com

The Glen 10
Get to know your neighbors in the Glen through this feature, we call “The Glen 10”.  Ten 
questions and answers with a Glen Abby resident. This issue features ard Don and Pam 
Haskett (6254 Glenabby Drive )

If you would like to be a part of this feature, contact Linda Pace at lswpace@warpmail.net.

NAME: Don and Pam Haskett 

1. How long have you been a resident?  Pam
and Don have lived in the Glennabby
Community since November 1, 2014.  

2. What brought you to this community?
The Hasketts loved the appearance and
location of the condominiums.  They also
like the spaciousness of their home.  It
won't be long before you can see them
cooking out on their patio and enjoying
their outdoor space.

3.  Where did you move from?  We moved here from Amelia Island, Florida.  

4. Where did you move from? Are you a native Buckeye or were you born 
somewhere else?  What states have you lived in before coming to Glenabby?  
Don is a native Buckeye.  He attended OSU where he earned his BA and then 
Michigan State where he got his MA.  You can see Don in the neighborhood with
his OSU hat and sweatshirt!  Pam has lived in Florida, California, Illinois, and 
Ohio.  

5. Tell about your family.  The Haskett family at Glennabby is Pam, Don, and dog, 

News from the Glen, December 2015 Page 3

Don and Pam

mailto:lswpace@warpmail.net
mailto:magielouallen@gmail.com
mailto:Kermada@gmail.com


Daisy (more on Daisy later).  Don has three adult children and Pam two adult 
children.  They have seven wonderful Grandchildren!

6. What do/did you do for a living?  Both Pam and Don are retired, but sometimes 
work part-time.  You'll have to ask them what they do part-time!  Don has been 
taking horticulture classes at OSU and Columbus State with Project 60 ( adults 
over 60 can audit classes for free)

7. What kinds of hobbies or interests do you have?  Don's hobbies are horticulture, 
reading, exercise, and games.  Check out his flower beds!  Pam likes to read and 
travel.

8. Any travels you would like to share?  The Hasketts love to cruise. They have 
visited Europe four times.  

9. There are lots of animal residents in Glenabby.  Anything to share about your 
pets?  Daisy is a Welsh Terrier.  She loves to go to the Dog Park and play with 
her friends.  Daisy likes to play ball with Don (Fetch It).  Watch for Daisy on 
walks with her owners.

10.There are so many places to visit and explore in the Central Ohio area.  Do you 
have any recommendations for residents?  We are from Chagrin Falls, near 
Cleveland.  It is a charming village!  We always recommend visiting the peaceful
Inniswood Gardens in Westerville (not far from our condo community).

EXTRA QUESTION...Any sports teams you cheer on?  We are fans of Ohio 
State sports.  We don't follow any professional teams.

New Photos – Leprechaun Sighting

For the last several weeks, a leprechaun has been
prowling around the Glennabby Condominium property.
This picture is just one of the many places the leprechaun
was seen.  Click on the  “Photo Gallery” menu item on
the website  to see other pictures.  

Catch the leprechaun and claim his gold ($10 gift card to UDF). He must be found 
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soon. He is suffocating in a clear plastic bag in a public space on 
the condo property. To claim his “gold”, you must capture him 
and email Linda Pace or bring the leprechaun to her house by 
noon, Thursday, March 24.  Have fun searching for the 
leprechaun  The winner will be announced on the website!

No leprechauns were harmed in this gold rush. (Ed.)

Contact Information

Newsletter Editors
Jim and Linda Pace

614 314-3076 glenabbynews@jimpace.eml.cc
Board Members

Len Pavuk – President
614-933-0714 lenpavuk@gmail.com

Don Kraemer – Secretary
614 855-4871

Dave Smith – Treasurer
614 245-4782 smithbirdhouse@aol.com

Sharon McDevitt – At Large
614 939-5166 smcdevitt@insight.rr.com

John Orr – At Large
614 207-4234 johnworr@frontier.com

Name and Address Corrections
Sharon McDevitt

614 939-5166 smcdevitt@insight.rr.com
Community Center Use/Reservations

Sharon McDevitt
614 939-5166 smcdevitt@insight.rr.com

Don Kraemer
614 855-4871

Community Calendar
Shaaron Fisher

614 203-6570 shaaronk@insight.rr.com
Case Bowen Management Company  

Denise Brown – Glenabby Community Manager
614 799-9800 ext. 28 dbrown@casebowen.com
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Website Questions
Jim Pace

614 314-3076 glenabby  web  @jimpace.eml.cc

Important Links

Glenabby Website
http://bitly.com/162bU4a

The Case Bowen Company
http://www.casebowen.com

Guardian Water&Power
http://http://www.guardianwp.com/
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